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My name is Anne Sellery and I am a Makeup Artist in the IATSE Local 488 Union. I 

have been working in the tv/film/commercial industry in Portland for over 16 years. I 

know that for myself and all of my colleagues, our livelihoods depend on the 

film/tv/commercial productions to come film in the Portland Metro Area. With COVID 

and the recent strikes, we have seen much strife within this industry. Without film 

productions coming to our great city, we not only lose the work, but Portland loses 

out on the vital spending and monies coming in that productions ultimately provide. I 

fully support HB3329. Thank you for your time. 


